
Hart County Library 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES
February 8, 2011  
CALL TO ORDER:  Meeting was called to order by Nancy Clark, Chairperson, at 11:03 a.m. 
PRESENT:  Jerry Bell, Kaye Chafin, Nancy Clark, Mary Carter, Ann Roedler, Morene Sokol and Meridy Wright, Board Members; Richard Sanders, Library Director; and Tia Athens, Friends of the Library.       
MINUTES:  The minutes from the December 14th meeting were read and approved.  The minutes from the September 14th meeting, taken by Mary Carter, were read and approved.     
NOTE:   There was not a January 11th meeting; due to snow/ice the library was closed.           
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Total of cash available was $27,881.77 between Pinnacle Bank and Bank of America accounts.  Total of reserve amount was $12,656.81 in the GA Fund account.     
DIRECTOR’S REPORT:  
· See submitted report from the library director.  

· 88 new library patrons in January.      

· Total of 9058 active PINES patrons in January.             
· Circulation was up in January.  Internet usage increased in January.  Pines Loans down slightly during January.            

OLD BUSINESS:  
· Richard updated the board regarding the budget issues; very grateful for donations and grants received.  

· The Assistant Library Director position, currently held by Cece Rettiger will be converted to a part-time position (with benefits) when she goes on maternity leave.  The Assistant Library Director position will be eliminated after Cece goes on maternity leave. 

· There were only 150 responses to the ‘on-line’ community library survey.  The majority of those respondents want more electronic materials (down-loadable e-books, etc) and more access to computers.    
NEW BUSINESS:  
· Treasurer Meridy Wright met with Nancy Grizzle (former Treasurer) to go over bookkeeping issues.  Ms. Grizzle’s CPA Office will provide the library with payroll services for $75 per month; including tax forms and benefit agencies.  The library will be using Ms. Grizzle’s CPA Office to provide the payroll services beginning in January.    
· Discussed possible ‘tag sale’ of outdated, unused ‘stuff’ in the basement of the library.  Decided the FOL will try to sell this ‘stuff’ when they have their next book sale on April 10 – 16.  
FRIENDS OF LIBRARY REPORT:  
· Tia Athens from Friends of the Library updated the board on the FOL activities.  

· A very successful ($2200) Wine & Cheese Fundraiser was held at the Art Center on January 20th.  

· A new author has moved to Hart County.  Her name is Emery Lee; her book is “The Highest Stakes”.   FOL is planning to host a “High Tea” Book Signing on April 10th.    
· The board expressed their thanks and admiration to the Friends of the Library for their support and hard work that benefits the Hart County Library.  
ADJOURNMENT:  The meeting was adjourned at 12:20 p.m.    

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Roedler

Secretary 
